
 

 

 

Date 02/18/2020 Start  06:33 PM End 07:35 PM Location: Salem First Church of the Nazarene 

Type of meeting Board                        General                        Special                        Annual 

Chair Lynn Takata Vice Chair Alan Scott             

Secretary Nicholas Ritchie Treasurer Jeremy Mills         

BOARD MEMBER ROLL CALL (14) 

Quorum: (7 required) Number Attending: 10 

P – Present      |      A – Absent     |     E – Excused  

Lynn Takata          P Ken Betterton   P 

Alan Scott             A Cindy Kimball E 

Nicholas Ritchie   P Laura Buhl              E 

Jeremy Mills         P Nancy McDaniel E 

Joan Lloyd              P Ken Houghton       P 

Nick Cantonwine P Ken Simila   P 

Jacqueline Schindele     P Delana Beaton   P 

Introductions 

City Councilors: N/A 

Police Officer: N/A 

Guest Speakers: N/A 

Discussion 

Items 

• Joan Lloyd proposed NEN weigh-in on business menu signage (Case No. CA19-07). 

Business’s are requesting rights to expand drive through menu boards to two lanes. 

NEN is worried about the effect the lighting issue will have on residents surrounding 

the changes. Jeremy Mills suggested screening by means of covering such as 

shrubbery, etc. 

• An issue regarding a rain garden near 24th and Market was brought to City Planner 

Eunice Kim. She responded stating the property in question does not meet the 10,000 

sq. ft. requirements warranting the need of a rain garden. 

• A NEN resident is asking NEN to take side on tree removal at Englewood 

Elementary school on SW property. Lynn Takata to reach out to request arborist 

reports to obtain more information.  

• Jacqueline Schindele brought an issue up regarding littering near Salem North High 

School. NEN will take means to reach out to a school representative. 

Motions and 

Actions 

 

• Motion about the proposed Sign Code Amendment to require fast food restaurants to 

screen illuminated signs so they are not viewed from residences by Jeremy Mills | 

seconded by Jacqueline Schindele. Motion passes unanimously. 

• Motion for NEN to apply for forestry Salem Parks Foundation grant to improve 

McRae park by Joan Lloyd |seconded by Nick Cantonwine. Motion passes 8 to10.  

 

Treasurer’s Report:   

The last payment for the 2019 Neighborhood Cleanup has been deposited into the Trust and Agency Account. 

The check was originally written to “Northeast Neighbors. Jeremy met with the payer and had her write a 

new check payable to City of Salem. Ten dollars has been deposited into the Northeast Neighbors Trust and 

Agency account and ten dollars has been deposited into the Grant Neighborhood Trust and Agency account. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 07:35 PM with comments to compile information about recycling, reminder of the 12th 

Street Promenade cleanup on March 7th at Safeway North.   


